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7461 DISTRICT SUSTAINABILITY POLICY 
  
[See POLICY ALERT No. 212] 
  
Sustainability is defined as meeting the needs of the present without compromising the ability of 
future generations to meet their own needs. It considers the interrelationship of economic, social, 
and environmental factors that protect and enhance present and future quality of life. 
  
The Board of Education desires to conduct its operations and make decisions with identified 
sustainability priorities that include at a minimum:  protecting students, staff, and community 
from environmental harm; preparing students for the future by educating for sustainability 
(knowledge of concepts and practices of environmental, social, and economic responsibility and 
sustainability); and include an intent to preserve current and future resources.  
  
The Board believes by incorporating sustainable practices into school policies and operations it 
can make an immediate impact on student health, academic performance, and teacher retention 
while decreasing operational costs and demands on natural resources.   
  
The Superintendent of Schools will establish a School District Sustainability Committee to 
provide the Superintendent and the Board with information on the benefits of increased 
sustainability practices within the school district.  
  
The Board wants to protect students, staff, school visitors, and community members from 
environmental harm and will strive to eliminate the use of potentially toxic and harmful 
substances; prepare students for the future by providing a high-quality education that support 
concepts and practices of environmental, social, and economic responsibility and sustainability; 
and preserving current and future resources by adopting practices in operations that balance 
environmental, social, and fiscal responsibility to protect and enhance the future quality of life. 
  
The Board of Education authorizes the following sustainability practices to be implemented 
within the schools of the district: 
  
Professional Development for Sustainability 
  
Quality professional development of staff and Board members facilitates the effective transition 
to sustainability planning and practices for schools and school districts. Enhancing the 
knowledge of school personnel about the benefits and requirements of sustainability practices in 
a school setting increases the likelihood of a successful integration of sustainability into the 
school district's operations and promotes shared ownership of the outcomes. 
  
The Board of Education will provide a minimum of two hours of time for professional 
development on sustainability topics to at least five members of the school district staff and/or 
members of the School District Sustainability Committee to include, but not be limited to, school 
Board members, district administrative staff members, teaching staff members, and support staff 
members. 
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The professional development for sustainability will provide a general understanding of the 
benefits of sustainable schools as well as specific information and guidance on undertaking some 
aspect of sustainability practices from planning to operations.  The School District Sustainability 
Committee, Board members, district administrators, and other school staff members will work 
together to identify Board members and staff members that would benefit from training on 
sustainability topics.  Training needs will be determined based on plans to maintain, implement, 
or expand sustainable practices in the school district. 
  
Once the training needs have been identified, various professional development offerings will be 
reviewed and evaluated to determine the learning concepts that will be included, the educational 
methods that will be incorporated, and the professional skills that will be imparted. Professional 
development that incorporates sustainability concepts across subject areas in the teaching 
curriculum will be a key consideration, as educating for sustainability lays the foundation for 
sustainable thinking and practice among students, staff, and the broader community. 
  
The school district may choose to train multiple staff members on a particular sustainability 
topic, either by hosting the training internally or by sending a group to an external training event 
such as a professional association meeting.  Outside experts or internal staff with expertise in 
sustainability may also be utilized to provide the training.  The training hours may also be 
completed through webinars, online courses, or workshops.  Individual staff members or Board 
members may be trained in different sustainability topics as relevant to their official role in the 
school district. 
  
The school district will maintain sustainability training documentation that identifies the names 
and position of the individuals receiving training (groups of five individuals are recommended), 
along with the following course information:  date, instructor or course provider, course 
description or syllabus, and course length.  Course training times exclude time for breaks and 
meals from the two-hour training requirement.  The two hour training requirement does not have 
to be completed at a single event.  For example, two one-hour training sessions or three forty-
five minute sessions would meet the time requirement.  The training hours must have occurred in 
the twenty-four months prior to submission for Sustainable Jersey for Schools certification, if 
such certification is desired. 
  
Qualifying training includes courses or workshops on a topic related to sustainability in schools, 
from leadership, planning, policy, and curriculum development to teaching, enrichment, food 
service, transportation, and facilities management. 
  
   
  
  
Adopted: 
 


